Public Service Committee Meeting

May 14, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Monday, May 14, 2012, at 6:30 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members Sue Galbraith, John Hollowell and Roxanna Brush. Also present were Mayor Butch Grenz and Committee Recorder Connie Watts. 

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. 

Request for Fence Encroachment:  Tyson Jones, 1319 N. Strevell

Ashley Kuper, 1319 N. Strevell, addressed the Committee with reference to her and her fiancée’s request to erect a fence outside their property line and onto part of the City’s property.  She explained she has a small child, and a dog, that needs the protection of the fence.  The current fence is unsafe and in poor condition.  She is requesting the encroachment, as her current yard is only seven feet wide on both sides of her mobile home.  The new fence would be chain link, so visibility would not be an issue.

The proposed fence would extend 9.5 feet past their property line, which would still leave 9 feet from the fence to Bullard Street. On the other side of the mobile home the fence would extend 10 feet past the property line, which would leave 14 feet to N. Strevell.
**
Committee Member Brush moved to recommend a resolution be drafted to allow the fence encroachment, subject to the provision that the fence would be removed immediately if the City were to have need of the property.  The motion was seconded by Committee member Galbraith and passed unanimously 4-0.
Discussion of Sidewalks for Tatro Street Project

Committee Member Partridge asked for opinions of the Committee members on whether the City should install sidewalks on both sides of the street from Garfield School to Montana Street.

Committee Member Hollowell stated he thought it was City ordinance that the property owner install and maintain sidewalks, and feels somewhat uncomfortable installing sidewalks for some citizens when others have to pay for sidewalks themselves.  He said this can also be done as an SID, where the citizens pay for the improvements over a certain number of years.  Chairperson Partridge said he felt this might be a better approach.

The mayor noted that this project would be paid for by CTEP funds.


The final consensus of the committee was that, for the safety of children walking to and from school, and because the money is available through CTEP funding, the members would agree to support the City’s installation of the sidewalks.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
Having no more business to come before the committee, Committee Member Brush moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Hollowell and passed unanimously, 4-0.
Respectfully Submitted:

____________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson


Connie Watts, Recorder
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